
 



S29 - PROPOSALS THAT WILL INVOLVE THE LOSS OF EXISTING VILLAGE 

SERVICES WHICH SERVE THE BASIC NEEDS OF THE LOCAL COMMUNITY 

WILL NOT NORMALLY BE PERMITTED. 

 

4.72 The District Council recognises the importance of village services, particularly the 

local shop and pub, to the local community and will seek to resist the loss of such 

facilities whenever possible. However, it is also recognised that it will be difficult to 

resist the loss of such facilities when they are proven to be no longer financially viable in 

the long term. 

 

C30 - DESIGN CONTROL WILL BE EXERCISED TO ENSURE: 

 

THAT NEW HOUSING DEVELOPMENT IS COMPATIBLE WITH THE 

APPEARANCE, CHARACTER, LAYOUT, SCALE AND DENSITY OF EXISTING 

DWELLINGS IN THE VICINITY; 

 

THAT ANY PROPOSAL TO EXTEND AN EXISTING DWELLING (IN CASES 

WHERE PLANNING PERMISSION IS REQUIRED) IS COMPATIBLE WITH THE 

SCALE OF THE EXISTING DWELLING, ITS CURTILAGE AND THE 

CHARACTER OF THE STREET SCENE; 

 

THAT NEW HOUSING DEVELOPMENT OR ANY PROPOSAL FOR THE 

EXTENSION (IN CASES WHERE PLANNING PERMISSION IS REQUIRED) OR 

CONVERSION OF AN EXISTING DWELLING PROVIDES STANDARDS OF 

AMENITY AND PRIVACY ACCEPTABLE TO THE LOCAL PLANNING 

AUTHORITY. 

 

9.69 The Council wishes to secure environmental enhancement through new 

development. Proposals that would detract from the character of an area owing to 

obviously poor design will be resisted. Similarly proposals that would change the 

established character of an area, by, for example, introducing high-density housing 

development where low densities predominate, will normally be unacceptable. The 

design and layout of new development can also assist with crime prevention and the 

Council will have regard to the advice in Circular 5/94 'Planning Out Crime' and 'Secured 

by Design' initiative. The assistance of the Thames Valley Policy Architectural Liaison 

Officer will be sought in this context. 


